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*** IMPORT ANT SAFETY RECALL*** 
NHTSA Recall No. 22E-054 

Cummins Campaign #C2619 
***Final Notice*** 

Dear Cummins Customer: 

This notice is sent to you in accordance with the requirements of the National Traffic and Motor 
Vehicle Safety Act. Cummins Inc. has decided that a defect which relates to motor vehicle safety 
exists in certain Cummins PowerDrive™ electric drivetrain systems that were manufactured 
between June 1, 2018 and March 8, 2021. 

Cummins previously mailed you an interim notice advising you of this recall and informing you that 
you would receive this second notice when the remedy is available. 

This notice applies to the PowerDrive electric drivetrain systems in your vehicle(s) listed on the 
enclosed table. 

WHY IS A RECALL BEING CONDUCTED? 

The air compressor housing is not properly grounded; as a consequence, the air compressor 
housing may experience electrical voltage greater than 50V AC during air compressor operation. 

This condition may lead to an electric shock for any person (in particular, service personnel) 
touching the air compressor housing while the air compressor is operating. This issue does not 
present a hazard to occupants of a vehicle during operation. 

WHAT ARE WE DOING ABOUT THE PROBLEM? 

Cummins has released field Safety Campaign #C2619, BES PD7000 Air Compressor Grounding 
Safety Campaign to correct this condition. The remedy is to install a ground strap between the air 
compressor motor housing and the vehicle chassis. Repair parts are currently available at 
Cummins Distributors and authorized Warranty Dealers. The repair will be completed free of 
charge (parts and labor) and most applications will require approximately 3 ½ hours to complete. 
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